Springfield Township Trustees Regular Trustees' Meeting

7:00 p.m. Monday, December 18, 2017

The Springfield Township Trustees met in regular session, open to the public, on Monday, December 18, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Chambers, 7617 Angola Road, Holland, Ohio with the following members present:

Robert Bethel Andrew Glenn Marylin Yoder

Robert Bethel called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. All present were asked to rise for a silent prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA:

A line item for a text amendment was added to the Planning and Zoning Report.

Motion made by Marylin Yoder to approve the agenda, as amended. Seconded by Andrew Glenn and the roll call resulted as follows:

Marylin Yoder, yes Andrew Glenn, yes Robert Bethel, yes

PUBLIC COMMENT:

None.

PROCLAMATION FOR MARYLIN YODER:

Mrs. Yoder has been a Trustee for 40 years and decided not to run for re-election. Mr. Bethel thanked her for all her hard work and presented a resolution to commend Mrs. Marylin Yoder for her service to the Springfield Township community.

Motion made by Robert Bethel to accept Resolution 17-024 Proclamation to commend Mrs. Marylin Yoder for her service as Springfield Township Trustee, and to the Springfield Township Community. Seconded by Andrew Glenn and the roll call resulted as follows:

Robert Bethel, yes Andrew Glenn, yes Marylin Yoder, abstain

Mr. Glenn stated that it has been a pleasure to serve with Marylin and that she has taught him a lot over the years.

Jessie Geis of Diana Drive thanked Mrs. Yoder for her hard work and compassion for the Township and the residents.

Dennis Tippie of Swanton Township gave Mrs. Yoder thanks and love for everything that she has done in Springfield Township and all the neighboring townships.

Rollie Denker of 1452 S. Crissey stated that he served the Township with Mrs. Yoder for 16 years. He had the honor of working alongside Mrs. Yoder to help guide the development of Springfield Township. She was more than a Trustee, she was always promoting the Township, helping out residents, and she is a great mother and grandmother for her family.

Trudy Yoder Vicory of Monclova Township, congratulated her mom on her retirement.

Mrs. Yoder spoke on how the Township accomplished getting the Spring Meadows area as the retail area that it is now versus a planned sandpit for the I-475 ramp.

Loretta Pederi of 7373 Harbour Light Court served a wonderful 19 years at Springfield Township with Marylin Yoder.